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South Pacific report for the 26th March, 2020. 
 

GREETINGS FROM DEEP DOWN IN THE SOUTH PACIFIC: 

Where, I imagine, you might like to be at present. No deaths from the Chinese Communist 

Party Virus (CCPV) yet! But let me apologize for my long silence (although I have stayed in 

touch if you have emailed me) and give you the brief highlights of the past 3 months work. The 

fuller report will follow when I celebrate the completion of and move into my new 

office/library complex. And by the way. No N.Z. christian has been affected by the CCPV! 

 

WORK HIGHLIGHTS: 

 

The Hutt work was thundering along up until last week. The congregation has doubled in size 

since December 2019.  I have been putting 2 days a week into this work. Find out the details in 

the fuller report to follow. 

 

For 3 months I have worked 4 days a week (on average) in Wellington on a TRUST property to 

bring it to what was a 'sellers' market. Hopeful of increasing its value by over $200k USD. I 

fuller explanation to come soon. But this work has kept me 'over-busy'.. 

 

The fund raising for the Solomon Island Mission House has almost been completed. The funds 

are safely stored in Decatur with my overseeing congregation. And when the CCPV thing is 

over, I will be heading to the Solomons to begin the final arrangements. In the meantime, we 

continue to support the Alphonsus family in the S.I. work. 

 

The Wairapapa work has been slowed by the declining health of the key person in that region. 

Keep Pedja Stanich in your prayers as he completes his 2-5 remaining rounds of chemo-

therapy. He is responding well so far (he has CLL). I have one promising study underway in 

that region, but it is progressing slowly. 

 

Am moving my 150 boxes of books, 7 filing cabinets, 10 boxes of DBBF resources and desks, 

computer and copier into my new office/library complex during this nationwide CCPV 

shutdown.  It will take several more weeks to get everything sorted and working well. Thank 

you for your patience over my  lack of organisation over the past 2 years as I have worked 

between offices.. 

 



P a g e  | 2 

 

[Type text] 
 

 

 

PERSONAL: 

 

Moved Gaye into a special care-unit in Palmerston North in January. She has been doing well 

although the isolation caused by the CCPV has upset her (and me). 

 

All the Kyles are doing well. Both here in N.Z. and Australia. 

 

The drought afflicting the Farmers of N.Z. has been broken today. Plenty of rain at present. 

Hence, I am in my home office sending you this report.  

 

More  (along with photos) when I am moved in. Email me for more details for your "Mission 

Report" as you need too.. 

 

Love and appreciate and am praying for you all.. 

 

Rod 
 

 

 


